
 

December 3, 2013 

 

TO:   Board of Mayor and Alderman 

 

FROM:  Eric Stuckey, City Administrator  

  David Parker, P.E., CIP Executive 

Paul P. Holzen, P.E., Director of Engineering 

Patricia G. Proctor, P.E., Utilities Engineer II  

    

SUBJECT:   Consideration of the Construction Contract Award to Viking Products, Inc for the Victoria 

Court/Ralston Creek Stream Restoration Project 

COF Contract 2012-0090 

 

Purpose 

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide the Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BOMA) with information to 

consider award of a construction contract for the Victoria Court/Ralston Creek Stream Restoration Project.  

 

Background 

As a result of erosion and bank failures to streams, much of which can be attributed to the May 2010 flooding, 

City of Franklin staff inspected the main tributaries to the Harpeth River to determine the amount of damage and 

debris build-up the streams and drainage facilities have endured.  Based on these evaluations, City Staff chose 

three (3) stream restoration projects to construct within the 2013 fiscal year.  The section of Ralston Creek from 

the City owned parcel at 109 Victoria Court along the creek to the rear property corner of 102 Victoria Court was 

one of these projects.  The project has been designed and advertised for bid.  On November 26, 2013, the City of 

Franklin Engineering Department received and opened bids for the Victoria Court/Ralston Creek Stream 

Restoration project.  The low bidder was Viking Products, Inc. with a bid of $195,992.64.  A Bid Tabulation 

Summary has been included for review.   

 

Financial Impact 

Construction costs of $195,992.64.  This project is to be funded out of the 2013-2014 Approved Stormwater 

Budget under line item 89410 Drainage Capital. 

 

Recommendation  

Award of the contract (COF Contract 2012-0090) to Viking Products, Inc. in the amount of $195,992.64 is 

recommended.   
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